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My concern about the proposed changes could be alleviated if the Judiciary maintains a file of 
the Tax Court Reports.   Not everybody has Lexis or Westlaw.  I use Casetext and have 
confirmed that the Tax Court Reports are not within the Casetext database.  

Additionally, I find that the proposed change to 1:36-3 is a little unclear.  Whichever case 
might be precedent under the rule should not be precedential in any court unless the case and 
any contradictory unpublished decisions are provided by counsel.   In other words, for the case 
to be a precedent in any particular tax court matter, the case should be both consistent with the 
first part of the rule and secondly provided by counsel to counsel and the court accompanied 
by any known contrary opinions.  

I do not know what an "authorized administrative law reporter" is. (Rule 8:9-6)  Again, the 
cases should all be archived so that they are readily accessible.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your kind 
courtesies. 

Very truly yours,
Barry J. Cohen , Esq. (Member of New Jersey, New York and Florida Bars)
AMSTER & ROSENSWEIG, PC
33 Harrison Avenue
P.O. Box 1
Waldwick, NJ 07463
Phone: 201 652 5055
Fax 201-652-1291
EMAIL amsterrosensweig@aol.com
Alternate Email bcohen@amsterrosensweiglaw.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE.  This electronic transmission is attorney client privileged.  
This email is subject to the Electronics Communications Privacy Act 18 U.S.C. sec. 
2510-2521, and is legally privileged,  The information contained in this email message is 
confidential information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above.  If 
the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or someone authorized to deliver it to 
the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution,  or copying 
of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, 
please immediately notify Barry J. Cohen by telephone at 201-652-5055; and delete the 
original message and all traces of the message.  Please also do not respond using an email 
chain.  We will always attempt to send a clean email or a response to one inquiry and request 
the same courtesy.  Thank you for your kind courtesies
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